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UTILITY ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
Summary Notes 

 

  

Tuesday, August 11, 2015

6:00 p.m. – Meeting – Bolton Conference Room 

 
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions 6:01 pm 
Members Present: Ray Kindley (by phone), Bill Frazier, Alice Richmond, Jon Miller, 
Erik Miller  
Staff/City Representatives Present: Richard Seals, Lance Calvert, Brenda Perry 

 
2. Approval of June 2015 Summary Notes  

Motion to approve made by Erik Miller, seconded by Jon Miller.  The notes were 
approved unanimously. 
 

3. Discussion regarding letters submitted to Council 
First letter discussed was regarding formation of UAB via the City Charter as an 
advisory board independent of the City Council.  Group to date had not received 
feedback from Council. Brenda stated that she would follow up on this item at 
next work session. The group continued to discuss that language in the Charter is 
in conflict with amended ordinance passed in December of 2014.  
 

4. Finance Update 
Richard provided current rates and forecasting information to the group. The 20 
year forecasting has been updated since Richard last met with group.  The group 
discussed different rate increase scenarios over a 20 year span (5% & 18%).  
Revenue is currently up approximately $4 million which creates a more favorable 
scenario for financial forecasting of the water fund if this trend continues.  The 
fund balance is projected to grow more substantially based on the current fund 
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levels.  An 18% spike is likely more than what is needed to replace water pipes 
and the Bolton Reservoir. Richard ran some alternate rate increase scenarios and 
10% may accommodate the amount of future work but the fund balance at the 
end will be lower than it would be with an 18% increase. Ray inquired how these 
projections would be impacted if annual revenues did not stay consistent with 
current levels. Richard clarified that there is a 1% adjustment each year to 
stabilize the projections but these cannot definitively adjust for future changes in 
weather (e.g. two years of rainy summers).  Also, Richard stated that wholesale 
water rates can be increased and could also impact long-term fund levels. Ray 
would like a regressive analysis of revenues over at least a five year period to 
determine “normal revenues under normal precipitation”.  Brenda brought up 
community survey results regarding possible rate increases.  The group would 
like to review these results prior to making any definitive decision on rate 
increase recommendation.   

 
5. Review of Charter requirements for Water Rates 

The group discussed whether or not the intent of annual 5% utility rate increases 
is to have it compounded with each year.  Some members of the board interpret 
the language of the annual increase (passed in 1999) to be 5% annual increase 
based on the 1999 rates. Richard provided clarification on this item, the City of 
West Linn has received a legal opinion on this matter. The legal opinion states 
that the 5% is based on a year-by-year basis not 1999 rates.  These findings are 
based on the explanatory statement within the original ballot measure. The 
official legal findings for this item will be shared with the group for the 
September meeting. 
 

6. Other Business 
None 
 

7. Adjournment 
Jon Miller moved to adjourn at 7:00pm and Erik Miller seconded. 

 














